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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Benin. 
We commend Benin for conducting a comprehensive legislative and institutional reforms to advance the rule of law and to strengthen protection and promotion of human rights across the country. We especially welcome the amendments to the constitution that criminalized torture and abolished the death penalty. 
We also commend Benin’s enhanced engagement with the treaty body system and other human rights mechanisms in fulfilling its international obligations. 
Montenegro strongly encourages Benin to continue harmonizing domestic laws and policies with international standards, including the laws on freedom of expression, freedom of media and freedom of assembly.
Montenegro recommends to Benin: 
1. To impose appropriate penalties on the perpetrators of child sexual exploitation in travel and tourism;
2. To continue ensuring the availability of sexual and reproductive health care services to adolescents and young people;
We wish Benin a successful UPR cycle.

Thank you. 

